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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

July 8, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

This Friday, July 11, 2003 at 10:00 a.m., the Los Angeles City Council is scheduled to consider a communication from the Chair of the City's Environmental Quality and Waste Management Committee relative to issuing a Sewer Service Charge commercial adjustment to the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA).  The motion requests the MTA to write-off money owed by the City ($89,460.96) for a Sewer Service Charge commercial adjustment from July 16, 1990 through April 18, 2001.  

As one of his last actions before leaving Council as chair of the Environmental Quality and Waste Management Committee, former Council Member Nate Holden directed the Committee to recommended the City to not pay the balance of the money owed to the MTA citing that the City has covered the cost, or provided in kind services, for various transportation services which directly benefit the MTA.  The motion also instructs the Department of Transportation (LADOT) to provide the Council with a report which outlines the various transportation services paid by the City, and that directly benefit the MTA, and what adjustments can be made to evenly reconcile costs.

If you have any questions regarding this issue, please contact Wilbur Babb at (213) 922-2267. 
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